COMMUNICATION – C5 ITEM 1 Special Committee of the Whole July 8, 2020

June 15, 2020

Re: Board of Trade Development Application

Dear Mayor and Members of Council

Regarding the June 16, 2020, Committee of the Whole meeting:

I am hopeful that the City of Vaughan and all governing officials as it relates to municipal approvals are being mindful of the current circumstances that we are being faced with specific to the Covid-19 "shut-down", in that many of the public are not even aware that public meetings are taking place and approvals are being granted for major development applications.

If this is the case with the Board of Trade development, as a matter that will be discussed at the Committee of the Whole tomorrow, I respectfully oppose the application and request that an Interim Control By Law on the Board of Trade application for rezoning be considered to allow for proper facilitation of any investigative work that is necessary for a re-development of this magnitude.

I am confident that the City of Vaughan will be cognizant and sensitive of that fact that the public has the right to know and provide full disclosure on what is happening now more than ever under the circumstances during the Covid-19 "shut down".

Sincerely,

R. Bello

Firglen Ridge, Woodbridge Ontario,